



Headteacher: Mr W N Jenkins Tel: 01326 572685 Fax: 01326 572183

Church Hill, Helston, Cornwall. TR13 8NR Email: enquiries@helston.cornwall.sch.uk

www.helston.cornwall.sch.uk

7<sup>th</sup> October 2019

Dear Parent/Carer

## Visit to Exeter University's Tremough Campus Library

As you are no doubt aware, at the beginning of this academic year, all Year 13 English students are drafting coursework for their respective A-Levels.

To support them in meeting the demands of this challenge, the English department has arranged a visit to Exeter University's Tremough Campus Library on Monday 14<sup>th</sup> October. This is a follow-up session to the trip students participated in prior to the summer holidays. The trip is designed to provide students with the opportunity to conduct further research into their preferred genre of writing or the specific critical perspective they have selected to analyse their chosen text. These skills are all vital to the completion of a successful piece of A-Level coursework.

The visit will run in school hours, leaving college at approximately 10.30am on Monday 14<sup>th</sup> October and returning to college by 3.30pm. We will be travelling by minibus and to cover the cost of this transportation the trip costs £1.00 per student; this can be paid via Parent Pay.

Lunch will not be provided and so students should bring a small amount of money to buy lunch at the university's cafeteria, 'The Stannary', or a packed lunch.

In the event of an emergency we will be referring to the Parental Consent Form that you completed for use during this academic year, commencing September 2019. If there have been changes to any information you have submitted about your contact details or your child's medical needs, then please request a replacement form from reception. This must be submitted prior to the visit.

Please complete the reply slip below to give your child permission to take part in the trip. If you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact the College.

Yours f	faithfully
Teache <b>≫</b>	Swayne er of English University's Tremough Campus Library visit 14 <sup>th</sup> October 2019
□ lg□ Th	of Student:
	replacement form from reception which will be submitted prior to the trip.  Date (Parent/Carer)

Please return this slip to Mr P. Swayne by Thursday 10th October 2019